
 
 

Corbett School e-Newsletter         April 2019
 

 

REMINDERS 
 

Mid Term - Thursday, April 18th 
High School Conferences - Thursday, April 25th 

  

 

NEXT SCHOOL BOARD MEETINGS   
Special Board Meeting - April 2nd at 7 pm in the grade school cafeteria: 
Work session with Rob Saxton, open to the public & ​opportunity for public 
comment. 

 

Since the release and presentation of Rob Saxton's report on March 7th, there have been 
questions about the District and School Board's response to the Rob Saxton report and 
recommendations. The School Board, District administration, and staff have been processing the 
information, calculations, and recommendations.  While processing, questions and clarifications 
have come up which we wish to work through with Mr. Saxton before releasing public statements 
and positions on the report.  This work session is to address ​these questions and clarifications.  ​If 
you have not yet had a chance to read the Saxton report, you can view the report and 
supplemental materials here: 
https://www.dropbox.com/s/m4pwghehv5po56k/Corbett%20SD%20Report%203.0.pdf?dl=0 

 

In the coming weeks, the tangible next steps and upcoming communications will be: 
 

1. Special School Board meeting - Work Session with Rob Saxton: April 2, 7 pm in the grade 
school cafeteria.  Please join us if you can. 

  

2. The School Board is formulating a charge and timeline for the Visions & Values process. 
Further communication will be sent out in the first weeks of April, 
including a link for an online application to participate in the Vision and Values oversight 
committee. 

  

3. April 17th - Regular Board Meeting 7:00 PM in the MPB: Further discussion and planning 
for the Vision & Values committee. 

 
School Board Members:  Michelle Vo - Board Chair,  Marguerite Perry - Board Vice-Chair, 
Lacey Auble, Bob Buttke, David Gorman, Katey Kinnear, and Todd Mickalson. 
 

Each month a school board member will be available to chat with the public at 6:45 pm (15 min. 
prior to regular board meetings).  There will be a rotation of which member is present each month. 
Feel free to stop by the meetings a little bit early for some conversation.  Everyone is welcome, and 
each meeting includes time for public comment.  
 
Schedule of future regular board meetings:  May 15th and June 19th. 
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SCHOOL BOARD INFORMATION CONTINUED… 
 

Board Policy Manual: ​How does the public know about Corbett School District board policies? 
We have an easy to access online policy manual.  Please check this link for more information:  

http://policy.osba.org/corbett/index.asp​. 
 

Agendas, Minutes, Packets:​ ​If you ever want to check up on agendas, minutes, and other board 
packet materials, as well as Site Council meetings, please see the link on our website:  

https://v3.boardbook.org/Public/PublicHome.aspx?ak=1001104 
 

Audits:​  Independent Auditors’ Reports can be found on the school website at: 
https://corbett.k12.or.us/about/business-services/financial-reports/ 

  
 

CORBETT SCHOOL DISTRICT 

BUDGET COMMITTEE MEETING(S) 

 
The Corbett School District Budget Committee meeting(s) are scheduled in the MPB from 7-8 pm 
on Wednesdays as follows: 
 

May 1st - review and approve proposed budget 
 

or  
 

May 8th - continued review and discussion, ​if necessary 
May 15th - continued review and discussion, ​if necessary 
 

May 20th - Extended deadline to submit approved budget to TSCC, ORS 294.431(1), “thirty days 
before hearing”.  
 

TSCC = ​Tax Supervising and Conservation Commission of Multnomah County.  TSCC protects 
and represents the public interest, ensures Multnomah County governments’ compliance with 
Local Budget Law, promotes economy and efficiency within those local governments, and provides 
advice and assistance to them. ​ It is past and continuing practice for Corbett School District to 
submit its approved budget to TSCC. 
 

June 19th -   Public hearing on the finished budget, before the regular school board meeting.  The 
board will vote on the budget during their meeting which follows the public hearing. 
 

The Corbett School District is facing many serious considerations.  The public is encouraged to 
attend the budget meeting(s) to understand the serious challenges ahead. 

  
 

PRINCIPAL CHATS 

 

Parents, guardians, and interested folks - come for conversation and coffee: 
 

HS - Meet with Dr. Phil Pearson, 8-9 am, ​1st Thursday​ of each month, principal’s office. 
GS - Meet with Mrs. DeeDee Hanes, 8-9 am, ​2nd Thursday​ of each month, principal’s office. 
MS - Meet with Mrs. Kathy Childress, vice-principal, ​8:30-9:30​ am, ​3rd Thursday​, MS commons. 
CAPS - Meet with Mrs. Lori Luna, 8-9 am, ​3rd Thursday​ of each month, Ms. Luna’s classroom. 
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DISTRACTED DRIVING 

 

April is Distracted Driving Awareness Month.  Through the 
coordination efforts of School Resource Officer Deputy 
Cortada, the Corbett High School students will have a 
presentation from the Oregon Department of 
Transportation Region 1 Transportation Safety 
Coordinator, Tiana Tozer, complete with their Distracted 
Driving Crash Car.  This event will highlight the dangers of 
distracted driving.  
 
The school district is committed to bringing traffic safety 
education programs to our high school students.  Last October juniors and seniors watched the 

SKID presentation (​S​top​ ​K​ids​ ​I​mpaired​ ​D​riving).  It was 
coordinated by SKID staff and local first responders. 
Designed to educate young people about the tragic 
consequences of impaired and distracted driving, i​t utilized a 
multi-agency, community effort that relied on strong 
partnerships with local police, fire, air ambulance, and other 
emergency services. 

 

  
 

CEF REMINDER:  Application Deadline April 1​st 
  

 
 

 
 

All students, graduating seniors and/or past graduates, wishing to request a scholarship from the 
Corbett Education Foundation for the 2019-2020 academic year must complete and submit an 
application by ​April 1, 2019​.  
 

Details and forms are located on the Corbett Education Foundation website.  Questions can also 
be directed to our Student Ambassadors Katie Newell and Bella Dentler.  

  
 

CEF SAYS “THANK YOU!!” 
 

The Corbett Education Foundation Board of Directors would like to thank everyone who dined at 
The Original Roadhouse Grill on February 28​th​.  Your participation raised money for our scholarship 
fund.  We also thank the manager and staff of the Gresham Original Roadhouse Grill for providing 
us this opportunity to earn additional scholarship dollars.  
 
Graduates of Corbett High School are eligible to apply for scholarships each year and the request 
for funds continues to grow.  Any CHS graduate may apply for a scholarship up to five years after 
high school graduation and the support you provided by participating in this event is greatly 
appreciated!  

3 



 
 

PTA MEETINGS 
  

Please join us at our next regular monthly meeting  
on Thursday, April 11th, from 6:30 – 7:30 pm 

in the grade school Longhouse room​. 
 

 

 

EQUESTRIAN TEAM NEWS 

 
In a league meet last month, the Corbett High School Equestrian 
Team earned 487 points to surpass Estacada by 34 points. 
 
Corbett teammate, Camille Hildum, led with 98 points including 
three runner-up finishes, Azy Baeckel won individual flags in 
12.506 seconds, and Audrey Eaton won in Reining. 
 
Corbett ranked second across all divisions with 359 points  
in the individual events! 
 

 

 

East Multnomah County Honor Band - April 4th 

 
Corbett musicians Aiden Harlow, Ava Detter, Jacob Williams, Ava Horton, 
Mackenna Morey, and Connor Cornelius were all selected to participate in 
the East Multnomah County Honor Band.  A performance will be held on April 
6th at ​4pm, at the Parkrose HS​! 

 
 

STRINGS CONCERTS 
 

CAPS / MS / GS - Tuesday, April 23, 6:30 pm in the MPB 
HS - Thursday, April 25, 6:30 pm in the MPB 

 

Directed by Mr. Karl Blaeuer, Corbett Strings Instructor and  
principal string bassist with the Newport Symphony Orchestra! 

 

 

Save the date​... 
High School Prom 

Saturday, April 27th at 8 pm 
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“NEWSIES!”  THE MUSICAL  
 

The Corbett Performing Arts Club (CPAC) will be presenting the Disney 
production of “Newsies!”.  The musical is based on the famous Newsboy Strike 
of 1899 in New York City.  After newspaper owner Joseph Pulitzer raises prices 
at the newsboys' expense, the newsies, led by scrappy Jack Kelly, fight back. 
With some help from their New York City friends, the newsboys draw the 
attention of the world, and improve working conditions for the newsies and all 
the “little guys” just trying to get by.  
 

Performances at the main campus multi-purpose building: 
 

Friday, April 12th Sunday, April 14th Saturday, April 20th 
Saturday, April 13th Friday, April 19th 

 

 Newsies is presented through special arrangement with Music Theatre International (MTI).  All 
authorized performance materials are also supplied by MTI: www.MTIShows.com. 

 
 

8th GRADE PROMOTION for Main Campus Students 
 

Thursday, May 16th - ​Save the Date!  ​Details to come… 
 

 
 

SITE COUNCIL MEETING 
 

Monday, April 29th, at 5 pm - Springdale School, Mrs. Luna’s Classroom 
 

The Site Council is charged with the following responsibilities according to the  
Oregon Education Act for the 21st Century: 

 

● The development of plans to improve the professional growth of the school’s staff; 
● The improvement of the school’s instructional program; 
● The development and coordination of plans for the implementation of programs under 

this chapter at the school; and 
● The administration of grants-in-aid for the professional development of teachers and 

classified district employees. 
 

The Site Council’s recommendations shall not interfere with the duties, responsibilities,  
and rights of a duly elected school district board. 

 

The public is invited and welcome to attend. 
 

 

SCHOOL POSITIONS AVAILABLE 

The following positions are currently available for the 2018-19 school year: 
 

.35 FTE Bus Driver Substitute Custodian 
Substitute Bus Drivers Head and Assistant Varsity Girls Soccer Coaches for Fall 2019 

 

You can apply online at ​https://corbett.tedk12.com/hire/Index.aspx​.  If you have any questions, 
please call Deputy Clerk Robin Lindeen-Blakeley at 503-261-4211. 
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A NOTE from CHAMPS to  

PARENTS of 2019 SENIORS 

 
Graduation is quickly approaching.  CHAMPS is needing support either by volunteering time or 
financial contributions!  CHAMPS organization is an all volunteer group for the Corbett High School 
senior class 2019.  In addition to planning graduation day details, CHAMPS organizes a safe, 
supervised, drug and alcohol free, all-night celebration that directly follows the graduation 
ceremony.  You can always opt out of fundraising by making a one time payment of $200.  
The great news is CHAMPS is a 501(c)3 organization so donations are 100% deductible! 
 

Thank you!  Cheers!! 
 

Contact: ​corbettchamps19@gmail.com​ and​ ​https://sites.google.com/view/corbettchamps/home 

 

 

MANY THANKS to the​ ​NW CIVIL WAR COUNCIL REENACTORS! 
 

 
 

The Civil War was made a little more real for our middle school students when two Civil War 
reenactors gave a presentation last month.  Dressed in period uniforms and bringing antique rifles, 
the reenactors engaged in a discussion rich in historic facts and anecdotes.  They followed that 
with an outdoor demonstration where they fired the rifles, explaining in detail what was involved on 
the battlefield, using the Battle of Gettysburg as a main example. 

 
 

OUTDOOR SCHOOL 

Corbett Sixth Graders 
 

Sunday, April 28​th​ – Friday, May 3​rd 

 

Buses will depart for Outdoor School at 3:00 pm Sunday, April 28​th​. 
Buses will arrive from Outdoor School around 1:00 pm Friday, May 3​rd​. 

 
Bring any medication your student needs at Outdoor School in the original 

container with written directions and inside a clear ziplock bag with their name on it.  
Give this to the teacher your student is attending Outdoor School with. 

 

Camp Arrah Wanna = Mr. Lutes 
Camp Howard = Mrs. Childress 
Camp Canby Grove = Mr. Neighbors 
Camp Namanu = Mrs. Church 
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GRADUATION ​2019 

 

 
 

Sunday, May 26th 
MHCC Yoshida Event Center 
Graduate report time: 2:00 pm 

 
 

Doors open: 4:00 pm 
Ceremony starts: 5:00 pm 

 
 

No tickets required for entry.  
Please allow immediate family to sit in chairs on the floor. 

 
 

Ceremony Questions? Jenny Radulesk​ (​jradulesk@corbett.k12.or.us​) 
Senior Party Questions? Lorraine Newell ​(​glmk5@gmail.com​) 

 

 
 

SCHOOL MEDICATION REMINDER 

 

Nurse Tammy Cooley would like to remind parents of medication guidelines.  Here are key points: 
 

● All medication must be brought to school by the parent and requires a signed parent 
authorization to administer. 

● Prescription medication requires physician directions that include: medication name, dose, 
method of administration, time of day to be given at school, duration, reason for medication.  

● All over the counter medications must be age appropriate for the student and follow 
manufacturers recommended dosing guidelines, otherwise requires a prescription. 

● All medications must be in the most recent original container with an accurate label, and 
must not be expired. 

● Tablets requiring cutting are to be cut by the parent or pharmacist before being brought to 
school. 

● Liquid medication requires a dosage spoon/cup (available at your pharmacy) 
● Medication that must be crushed requires a pill crusher (available at your pharmacy) and a 

substance to mix powder into must be provided by the parent.  
● Students may not self-carry/administer medication unless we have written authorization.  
● The school medication policy (which includes self-medication), can be found at 

http://policy.osba.org/corbett/J/JHCD_JHCDA%20G1.PDF​.  
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REGIONAL SPELLING BEE FINALIST! 

 

Congratulations to Corbett 5th grader, Kevin Navan, for being a finalist in the 16th 
annual Pamplin Media Group’s Regional Spelling Bee! 
 

The Pamplin Media Group Regional Spelling Bee invited fourth through eighth grade 
students attending Multnomah, Washington, and Clackamas county public, private, 
alternative, and home school groups to compete in the regional spelling bee. Students advanced to 
the regional bee after winning their individual school bees.  

The regional spelling bee was held at the Hollywood Theater and tested the spellers on words from 
the 2019 Pronouncer Guide, the official word list provided by Scripps National Spelling Bee. The 
pronouncer for the Regional Spelling Bee was David Miller, from OPB's Think Outloud. 

The winner of the regional will go on to the national spelling bee in Washington, DC. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

SPRING BLOOD DRIVE  
 

Wednesday, May 1st from 7:30 am - 2:30 pm  
in the GS gym.  

 
 

The Leadership team will donate $10 towards their Senior Fund for any community member that 
donates on behalf of a senior.  Just let them know you’re from the community when signing in. 
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MENTAL HEALTH & ADDICTION SERVICES 

 

 

 
Multnomah County Mental Health Call Center 

If you or somebody you know is having trouble functioning, Mental Health and Addiction Services  
is here to listen. Seek help by calling the Mental Health Call Center at 503-988-4888.  

Our team of mental health professionals is prepared to help anyone experiencing  
mental health issues at any time, in any language. 

 
When you call the Call Center at 503-988-4888, you get: 

● Free, 24/7 mental health support 
● Interpretation services for non-English speakers 
● Referral to low-cost or sliding-scale agencies 
● Help finding mental health providers 
● Information about non-crisis community resources 

Urgent Walk-In Clinic 
Need to meet face to face? Stop by our Urgent Walk-In Clinic. 

The clinic can help anyone experiencing a mental health crisis at no cost. 
● Receive immediate care during a mental health crisis 
● Speak to a psychiatrist or a mental health nurse practitioner 
● Get help with medication and treatment 

  
Location:​ 4212 SE Division St, Portland 

Hours: ​7 am - 10:30 pm, seven days a week 
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